FLANDERS MOSS DEER MANAGEMENT FORUM
INFORMATION NOTE 3 
Requirements for reporting culls & sporting rates
Statutory Returns
There is a statutory requirement for anyone shooting deer in Scotland to report what they have culled if requested by SNH to do so. Ie It is illegal not to if requested. The reporting year is 1st April to 31st March, and all deer culled must be reported to SNH within 30 days of an invitation to report numbers.
In reality, many properties have no record of having culled deer, and SNH will not be aware of them. In practice, it is usually only the larger properties who regularly fill in cull returns, and in many cases, requests to provide information are not followed up, and no-one has ever been charged for not providing a statutory deer return.

In a situation like Flanders Moss, it is important to know what deer are being culled so that an appropriate overall cull can be set. It is impossible to control deer numbers if no-one knows how many are being culled, and whether that number needs to be increased or not.

It is recognized that there is a hesitancy among some farmers in providing this information, partly in relation to becoming liable to sporting rates, see below. For this reason, the Flanders Moss Deer Management Forum will collate deer cull information on the basis of the management units identified on the attached map, with deer culled being attributed to a general area, but not to a specific property.
Sporting Rates

It is not yet clear exactly how this will work, but information to date suggests that all land in Scotland that has shooting potential will be eligible for the charge, whether they actually shoot or not. The suggested rate is £2 per hectare for hill land, £3.50 or £4 per ha for improved or arable land, and £5 per ha for woodland or mixed properties. For an area like Flanders Moss, it is likely that almost all properties will be exempt from the charge if their rateable value is less than £15,000. However, a business will only be exempt if their TOTAL assessed rateable value is less than this amount, and other rateable business activity will be taken in to account. Businesses should therefore consider whether existing rateable value PLUS this new charge would exceed the exemption limit.

Local assessors do have the flexibility to allow discounts where deer management is being conducted according to an agreed plan. However, it is not yet clear whether or how such a provision will be implemented.
From the information that we know, any concern in reporting numbers of deer culled because of sporting rates is almost certainly misplaced.
